From: <u>City Council</u>

To: Chris Roberts; Debbie Tarry; Doris McConnell; Heidi Costello; Jesse Salomon; John Norris; Keith McGlashan;

Keith Scully; Shari Winstead; Will Hall

Cc: Rachael Markle; Miranda Redinger

Subject: FW: 145th Station Rezone request

Date: Friday, September 09, 2016 3:15:36 PM

9/12 meeting – Comments for item 8(a) – This will be added as a green folder item.

CW

From: Kim Hadfield [mailto:kim2shawn@comcast.net]

Sent: Thursday, September 08, 2016 7:10 PM

To: City Council

Subject: 145th Station Rezone request

Dear Shoreline City Council members-

We are excited about the light rail, growth and the future of our city. I am a long time Shoreline resident and the parent of an adult with a developmental disability who graduated from Shoreline schools and attends the Shoreline Specialized Recreation programs. Our care provider, Jill Rogers lives close to where the 145th street station is located which opens many opportunities for our children to be a part of this growth. Her plan is to continue providing respite care for many Shoreline families but to also add a housing unit for several folks with disabilities the opportunity of affordable housing (Section 8) with staff support.

Please include 15824 5th Ave NE in the MUR-35 rezone for affordable and accessible housing for people with developmental disabilities. Instead of stopping at 158th, expand to 160th which is the end of the block or farther- even if it's just the east side of 5th Ave NE. Our adult children want the chance to stay in Shoreline- and the housing options for this population are sadly <u>few</u> and far between. We desperately need affordable and accessible housing options in Shoreline!

Thank you! Kim and Dave Hadfield 3025 NE 201st Pl Lake Forest Park, WA 98155